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.0 The term: vocational education and training constitutes an unam-

biguous concept which covers a sandwich-type course where theore-

CZ
tical education at a vocational school/college alternates with

practical training in a firm.

Broader Courses

Related courses from the previous system (before the reform) have

been merged into fewer courses with a broad-based entry and subse-

quent specialization. Each course which forms part of the system

comprises one or more specializations. As far as quite a number of

courses are concerned, this means that the students have the op-

portunity to opt out, as it is possible for them to choose specia-

lizations of a shorter or longer duration.

The typical course is the one where the students at the beginning

of the course follow,the same basic instruction at a vocational

school. The course becomes more and more specialized, the further

the students get on with it.

The advantage of this structure is that the students can easily

change to another specialization, if they regret their first

choice of education. As a result of the broad-based entry, they do

not waste time of any great importance, even if they should change

their mind and opt for another course.

Relatively few courses, but many specializations

The number of vocational education and training courses is 85, but

there is a panoply of approx. 300 different specializations. This

is due to the fact that the vocational education and training sys-

tem is built up around specializations. A number of courses which

were indel_endent courses in the old sl ,:em now exist as speciali-

zations within a more broad-based overall course. And at the same
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time, a number of totally new specializations have been created.

In the field of transport, the driver's course for instance com-

prises 11 specializations.

At the same time, the smith's course comprises 10 specializations

which in the present system are independent courses in the field

of the iron and metal industries.

The Ideology behind the Reform

Behind the reform of the vocational education and training system

lies a desire to create an education system which is more clear,

coherent and flexible and which at the same contains a sprinkling

of decentralization.

Therefore, the reform does not only comprise structural changes

but also new requirements with regard to the form and contents of

the teaching.

Integrated Teaching

The key word of the teaching is coherence. The teaching shall be

organized in such a way that practical training periods and school

periods support and supplement each other. The students shall ex-

perience the course as a logical and coherent process where prac-

tical training and theoretical education at school supplement each

other in a natural way. The coherence shall be expressed in the

form of teaching. The teaching in the vocational schools/colleges

shall be comprehensive and integrated, i.e. the students shall as

far as possible learn the theory by working with practical tasks

and problems.

The Theoretical Level and Examination

The vocational education and training courses are generally speak-

ing at a high theoretical level. There is a requirement to the

effect that the graduates shall be able to profit from the further

education and training possibilities in their area upon completed

training. The theoretical level of the courses shall make it pos-
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. 4 sible for the students to continue directly on a further education

course. At the same time, the element of assessment has been

strenghtened in the vocational education and training courses. The

work effort and level of the students are currently being as-

sessed. The assessment may have the form of an examination or it

may be the teacher who makes an assessment of the student's work

effort at school. Under all circumstances, the student is awarded

a mark according to an approved marking scale. In the majority of

the courses, the students shall complete their course with an

examination. The examination form varies from course to course,

and it may have the form of a journeyman's test, a school examina-

tion or a combination of the two.

Courses with Different Profiles

From an administrative point of view, the vocational schools/col-

leges are autonomous units which are free to dispose both in the

economic and in the educational area. This is due to the recent

introduction of framework and target planning where only the over-

all targets and framework are laid down at central level. It is up

to the individual vocational school/college in cooperation with

its local cooperation partners to decide how the targets and

framework can be met. The planning of the concrete contents of the

courses will in the future take place at local level.

In reality, it is a question of two sets of targets and framework.

One covers the general targets and framework which apply to all

vocational schools/colleges and all courses. The other covers the

course-specific targets and framework which indicate the prin-

ciples of the individual courses. They are laid down in orders

which have been drawn up for the individual courses. These orders

also list the different types of subjects which shall be taken ac-

cording to an approximate weighting as indicated below:

Basic subjects: 1/3

Area subjects: 1/3

Special subjects: 1/6

Electives: 1/6

of the teaching time at the school/college

of the teaching time at the school/college

of the teaching time at the school/college

of the teaching time at the school/college

The basic subjects comprise practical and theoretical instruction
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which contribute to providing the vocational education and train-
ing courses with a broad vocational base. At the same time, it is

the aim of the basic subjects to meet the requirements set with
regard to the youth education courses, i.e. to enhance the perso-
nal development of the students, to qualify them for further stu-

dies and to convey an understanding of the society and its devel-
opment to the students.

When making the choice of basic subjects in connection with the

area subjects in question and when planning the teaching, it shall

be seen to it that

1) The broad vocational base of the course is ensured in that

the students acquire knowledge about for instance mate-
rials, methods, processes, customer service and service,

quality consciousness and environment, Danish, fcreign lan-

guages, mathematics, natural sciences, administration and
industrial structures with a view to creating occupational

flexibility and a basis for further training and develop-

ment.
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The personal development of the students is ensured through

the stimulation of the students' individual social develop-

ment, the promotion of the students' ability to acquire new

knowledge, the strengthening of the students' independence,

creativity, ability to cooperate and formulate themselves,

analytical skills and thus their personal self-confidence.

The students' prerequisites for further and continuing

training, including the advanced technicians' courses are

taken into consideration.

The students' understanding of society and its development

is ensured through the acquisition of insight into the ba-

sic areas of knowledge regarding social affairs, e.g. his-

tory, economic and resource conditions, social conditions,

formal and non-formal political systems as well as insight

into industrial and labour market and work place condi-

tions, other countries and cultures.

The area subjects comprise practical and theoretical instruction



which is course-specific and which contributes to providing the

student with general and specific vocational qualifications.

The area subjects may be common for several courses.

The special subjects, which constitute the highest professional

level in the vocational education and training courses, comprise

practical and theoretical instruction which is specific for a part

of a course and which in particular contributes to providing the

students with specific vocational qualifications. The students

choose special subjects among the subjects which have been ap-

proved for the course in question.

The special subjects may be

1) subjects directed towards that part of the course (line of

business) to which the firm, with which the student has en-

tered into a training agreement, belongs and which are thus

fixed by virtue of the training agreement, and

2) subjects which the students choose during the school pe-

riods.

Planning at Local Level (at the vocational schools/colleges)

On the basis of the acts and general regulations, orders have been

elaborated in which the targets and framework of the individual

courses are described.

In the preparatory work with the reform, the labour market parties

have had a great influence on the planning of the vocational edu-

cation and training system as such. The division into courses and

specializations has more or less totally been decided by the la-

bour market organizations. They also have a decisive influence on

the vocational part of the new vocational education and training

courses and have thus made substantial contributions to the con-

tents of the orders.

The targets and framework of the orders are to be transformed into

teaching practice, and as long as the schools meet the overall

targets and framework, they may decide tilcmselves what they will

offer teaching in.
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As the schools are responsible for the planning of the concrete
contents of the teaching, the same course may have a different
profile from school to school. A bricklayer who has been trained
in one part of the country may have undergone a training course
which differs to some extent from a course from another part of
the country. But the vocational qualification of the two brick-
layers is the same, because the targets and framework for the

course and for the journeyman's test or examination is the same at
both schools.

Free Choice of Schools

As a consequence of this target and framework planning, there is a
free choice of schools for the students and their masters. In
other words, the students do not only choose a course and thus
their future occupation. It is also possible for them to choose
the type and the place which suit them best.


